
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 18, 2020 
 
 
 
Mr. Tony Meysen 
Construction Project Coordinator, Engineering 
Vancouver Fraser Port Authority 
100 The Pointe, 999 Canada Place 
Vancouver, BC Canada V6C 3T4 
 
 
Dear Mr. Meysen: 
 
Re:  Vancouver Fraser Port Authority – Project Permit PER No. 17-154 

Site Upgrades and Road Realignment - Lynnterm – Amendment 02 

Expiry Date – Extension 

Vancouver Fraser Port Authority (the port authority) has received your request to amend the Expiry Date 
of Project Permit PER No. 17-154 to June 30, 2020. The port authority understands that the request is a 
result of project scheduling delays. 
 
The port authority has undertaken and completed a review of the requested amendment in accordance 
with the Canada Marine Act, section 5 of the Port Authorities Operations Regulations, and section 82 of 
the Impact Assessment Act. 
 
As part of our review, the port authority considered additional information provided in the following 
supporting documents: 
 

1. Email request for amendment from Hatch, January 21, 2020. 
2. All correspondence with Hatch and Tony Meysen from January 21, 2020 to February 7, 2020 

 
To meet the requirements of the Impact Assessment Act, the port authority posted a description of the 
requested amendment and notice of public participation to the Canadian Impact Assessment Registry 
and considered the factors set out in section 84. We concluded that the requested amendment is not 
likely to cause significant adverse environmental effects.  

Accordingly, the port authority authorizes an amendment to Project Permit PER No. 17-154 to extend the 
expiry date; the Expiry Date for this permit is now June 30, 2020. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

…/2 



Mr. Meysen 
PER No. 17-154-02 Amendment 
March 18, 2020 
Page 2 of 2 
 

 

This amendment has been assigned Amendment PER No. 17-154-02. Please quote this reference 
number in all future correspondence. Thank you for your cooperation throughout our review. Should you 
have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Deborah Renn at 604-665-9561 or 
deborah.renn@portvancouver.com. 
             
Yours truly, 
 
VANCOUVER FRASER PORT AUTHORITY 
 
  
ORIGINAL COPY SIGNED        

_________________________________ 
Chris Bishop 
Manager, Planning 
       
cc  Jessica Mehigan, Supervisor, Planning, Planning & Development, VFPA 
 Andrea MacLeod, Manager, Environmental Programs, VFPA 
 Deborah Renn, Planner, Planning, VFPA 
 Donna Hargreaves, Compliance Monitoring and Enforcement Specialist, VFPA 
 Barbara Yandel, Manager, Infrastructure Real Estate, VFPA 
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